

Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Marvin E. Pratt Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 1ST ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON

NORTH 21ST STREET AT WEST STARK STREET

Dear Alderman Pratt:

This is in response to your request to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the accident data received from the Milwaukee Police Department revealed an increase in accidents at this intersection. Also a sight obstruction on both the northwest and southeast corners of this intersection reduces the available safe approach speed. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend the installation of Stop signs on North 21st Street at West Stark Street.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Terrance Herron Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 2ND ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

REMOVE MANDATORY RIGHT TURN ON NORTH 60TH STREET TO WEST CAPITOL

PARKWAY NORTHBOUND

Dear Alderman Herron:

In conjunction with the street vacation of West Capitol Parkway, the above-captioned mandatory turn restriction is no longer necessary.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 3RD ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON EAST BRADY STREET FROM NORTH ARLINGTON PLACE TO

NORTH ASTOR STREET

Dear Alderman D'Amato:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the September 12, 2002 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffred S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Paul A. Henningsen Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 4TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL MANDATORY RIGHT TURN ON

OLD WORLD THIRD STREET AT

WEST STATE STREET SOUTHBOUND

Dear Alderman Henningsen:

In conjunction with the parking meter installation on the west side of Old World Third Street south of West State Street, the above-captioned mandatory turn restriction is necessary.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 5TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON

WEST STARK STREET AT NORTH 89TH STREET

Dear Alderman Bohl:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. Jason Saari to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the Milwaukee Police Department records show that three accidents were reported in less than 7 months. We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of Stop signs on West Stark Street at North 89th Street.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 5TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON NORTH 89TH STREET AT WEST FIEBRANTZ AVENUE

Dear Alderman Bohl:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. Lonnie Heibler to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction on the northwest corner of this intersection reduces the available safe approach speed. We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of stop signs on North 89th Street at West Fiebrantz Avenue.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours.

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Marlene E. Johnson-Odom Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 6TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON

WEST LAND PLACE AT NORTH 7TH STREET

AND WEST LAND PLACE AT NORTH 8TH STREET

Dear Alderwoman Johnson-Odom:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restrictions.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Marlene E. Johnson-Odom Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 6TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON EAST CENTER STREET FROM NORTH HUMBOLDT BOULEVARD

TO NORTH PIERCE STREET

Dear Alderwoman Johnson-Odom:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the September 12, 2002 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Marlene E. Johnson-Odom Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 6TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT

ON EAST/WEST CENTER STREET FROM

NORTH RICHARDS STREET TO NORTH 2ND STREET

Dear Alderwoman Johnson-Odom:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend postin 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the September 12, 2002 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Fredrick G. Gordon Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 7TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL FOUR WAY STOP ON

WEST CLARKE STREET AND NORTH 59TH STREET

Dear Alderman Gordon:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Fredrick G. Gordon Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 7TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL FOUR WAY STOP ON

WEST CLARKE STREET AND NORTH 54TH STREET

Dear Alderman Gordon:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Fredrick G. Gordon Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 7TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL ALL WAY STOP ON

WEST WRIGHT STREET AND NORTH 41ST STREET

Dear Alderman Gordon:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Very truly yours

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Fredrick G. Gordon Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 7TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL FOUR WAY STOP ON

WEST WRIGHT STREET AND NORTH 59TH STREET

Dear Alderman Gordon:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Very truly yours

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Fredrick G. Gordon Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 7TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL FOUR-WAY STOP ON

WEST TOWNSEND STREET AND NORTH 55TH STREET

Dear Alderman Gordon:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Fredrick G. Gordon Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 7TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL YIELD SIGNS ON

WEST PHILIP PLACE AT WEST TOWNSEND STREET

Dear Alderman Gordon:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Angel Sanchez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL FOUR-WAY STOP SIGNS ON

WEST ORCHARD STREET AND SOUTH 13TH STREET

Dear Alderman Sanchez:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Ms. Linda Palmer to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the Milwaukee Police Department records show that six crashes were reported in less than 12 months. We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of this four-way stop control.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Angel Sanchez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL FOUR WAY STOP ON

WEST MINERAL STREET AND SOUTH 21ST STREET

Dear Alderman Sanchez:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Ms. Nazareth of the Southside Organizing Committee to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the Milwaukee Police Department records show that five crashes were reported in less than 12 months. We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of a four-way stop control on West Mineral Street and South 21st Street.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Angel Sanchez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

DESIGNATION OF BICYCLE LANE NORTH/SOUTH 6TH STREET FROM WEST CLYBOURN STREET TO THE

ROUNDABOUT NORTH OF WEST VIRGINIA STREET

Dear Alderman Sanchez:

In an attempt to promote the bicycle as both a commuting and recreational mode of transportation and to enhance bicycle safety, we recommend a designated bicycle lane on North/South 6th Street from West Clybourn Street to the roundabout north of West Virginia Street.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Angel Sanchez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

BICYCLE RIDING PERMITTED ON THE

SIDEWALK ADJACENT TO THE ROUNDABOUT

IN SOUTH 6TH STREET NORTH OF

WEST VIRGINIA STREET

Dear Alderman Sanchez:

To enhance bicycle safety, we recommend the installation of the above-captioned traffic control restriction which will allow bicyclists the option to ride their bicycles on the sidewalk.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours.

Jeffrey S. Jolenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Angel Sanchez

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District

Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL FOUR-WAY STOP AT WEST MINERAL STREET AND

SOUTH 22ND STREET

Dear Alderman Sanchez:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko
Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Angel Sanchez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL RIGHT LANE MUST TURN RIGHT

ON SOUTH 5TH STREET AT

WEST VIRGINIA STREET NORTHBOUND

Dear Alderman Sanchez:

The northbound approach from South 5th Street to the new roundabout located at the south end of the Sixth Street Viaduct was constructed with a one-lane entry. Since there are two northbound lanes on South 5th Street at West Virginia Street, the above-captioned mandatory turn is necessary.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Angel Sanchez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

BICYCLE RIDING PERMITTED ON THE

SIDEWALK ON NORTH/SOUTH 6TH STREET FROM WEST CLYBOURN STREET TO THE

ROUNDABOUT NORTH OF WEST VIRGINIA STREET

Dear Alderman Sanchez:

To enhance bicycle safety, we recommend the installation of the above-captioned traffic control restriction, which will allow bicyclists the option to ride their bicycles on the sidewalk.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer

JHI:dl&O



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Willie L. Hines Alderman, 17th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 17TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL NO TRUCKS 3 TONS OR OVER ON NORTH 21ST STREET AT WEST WALNUT

STREET NORTHBOUND

Dear Alderman Hines:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. Jerome Gibson to install the above-captioned traffic control restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since the street is strictly residential and trucks are using the street as a short cut, we recommend that heavy trucks be prohibited on North 21st Street north of West Walnut Street.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Willie L. Hines Alderman, 17th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 17TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON WEST NORTH AVENUE FROM

NORTH 38TH STREET TO NORTH 40TH STREET

Dear Alderman Hines:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the September 12, 2002 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer



Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

James P. Purko Director of Operations

Jeffrey S. Polenske City Engineer

August 28, 2002

Honorable Willie L. Hines Alderman, 17th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 17TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #020491

INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE PRESENT ON WEST NORTH AVENUE FROM NORTH TEUTONIA AVENUE TO

NORTH 14TH STREET

Dear Alderman Hines:

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. We recommend posting 20 Miles Per Hour When Children Are Present on this roadway. The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the September 12, 2002 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.

City Engineer